
VPM’s B.N.Bandodkar College of Science (Autonomous), Thane 

Minutes of meeting of Board of Studies in Information Technology held on February 05, 2022 

An ONLINE Meeting of Board of Studies in Information Technology was held on February 05, 2022 

at 03.30 pm. 

Following members were present 

1. Mr. Abhijeet A. Kale     Chairperson 

2. Mr. Mandar Bhave Vice-Chancellor Nominee 

3.  Mr. Tejas R. Jadhav Member 

4. Ms. Ankita A. Shinde Visiting Faculty 

5. Ms. Neelam Jain  Visiting Faculty 

 

Agenda 1: To Read and confirm minutes of meeting held on December 12, 2021. 

Minutes of meeting held on December 12, 2021 at 05.00 pm was read by Mr. Kale and 

confirmed. 

Agenda 2: S.Y.B.Sc. IT syllabus to be implemented from 2022-2023 were presented to BOS 

members and got approved unanimously. 

Agenda 3: M.Sc. Data Science syllabus to be implemented from 2022-2023 were presented to 

BOS members and got approved unanimously. Examination pattern was again given 

thought being most valued course. It was decided to have internship at Semester IV 

compulsory for each candidate and evaluation at Semester IV to be carried out in 

consultation with the organization where internship was carried out. 1-2 courses can be 

taught in Semester IV by identifying any new developments in the field and 

accordingly syllabus of Semester III and IV will be finalized till February 2023. 

Agenda 4: Six new Certificate courses listed below were proposed by Mr. Kale for IT / non-IT 

students of college from academic year 2022-2023. 

i. Certificate course in Artificial Intelligence 

ii. Certificate course in Artificial Neural Network 

iii. Certificate course in Big Data Analysis 

iv. Certificate course in Machine Learning 

v. Certificate course in Next Generation Databases 

vi. Certificate course in Virtualization 

 

Syllabi of all these 6 courses were approved unanimously. 

The meeting concluded with vote of thanks by the Chairperson Mr. Abhijeet A. Kale. 


